Director’s Report — May 2017

a. Water Quality Trading Plan Revisions- The work on calculations to determine credit
pounds is ongoing. Jessica Schultz was not available for this meeting but will appear in
June or will send a detailed report on the changes DNR has made to the calculate
credits. There will be more information at the next Commission meeting.

b. Fox Energy — effluent reuse — Chad and | met with several staff to discuss our synergies
and status of WPDES permitting. Fox Energies permit has been reissued and they have
no issues at this time. We agreed to meet again after the HOV permit is issued and
discuss any issues and outcomes that may benefit both operations. We were given an
in-depth tour and are much more familiar with their issues and how they use our
effluent and the challenges they have in purifying effluent water for use in power
production.

c. 1/1 Review/Sustainability Meeting — Meeting recap. What went well and what changes
should be considered for 2018? Donohue contract renewal — last was for 2 years @
$19,900 per year.



